
 

PELHAM MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL PTA MEETING MINUTES​
Monday, June 16th, 2025 at 7:37 PM Meeting Started 

This meeting was held in person in the PMHS Alumni Hall. 

Attendance Jen Parker, Anthony Passante, Dave Sparano, Amy Sparano, Tisha Clark, Kamy 
English, Marjut Herzog, Kristen Whalen, Melissa Labonte, Suzanne Snyder, Michele Egan. 

Call to Order and Welcome David Sparano, PMHS PTA President-Elect 

Meeting notes  

 

President-Elect Sparano welcomed everyone to the last PTA meeting of the 2024-25 School 
Year. Thanks were given to outgoing President: Jen Parker; Treasurer: Anthony Passante; and 
Secretary: Stephanie Gilmartin, all of whom did great work and were amazing volunteers. Their 
dedication and commitment to the students will be missed.  

 

The May 2025 PTA meeting minutes were circulated via June Newsletter and June reminder 
emails.  There were no additions or corrections.  A motion was made to approve the minutes, it 
was seconded.  There was no discussion.  The approval vote was unanimous and the vote to 
approve passed. 

 

Approval of  the PMHS PTA Slate for the 2025-2026 School year: 

- PMHS PTA President: David Sparano 

- PMHS PTA President-Elect: Marcos Rollan 

- PHS PTA Secretary: Lynda Banfield  

- PMHS PTA Treasurer: Michele Egan  

There was a motion to approve the slate as proposed and it was seconded.   There was no 
discussion.  The vote to approve was unanimous and the motion was passed.  Congrats to the 
newly elected Executive Board.  

 

There are two people running for PMHS Site Based council for 2025-2027. They are Melissa 
Lebonte and Kamy English.  There were no other nominations from the floor.  The PTA is only 
the vote coordinator so PTA membership is not required to vote, but as per the June 2025 SBC  
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Bylaws, only parents/guardians of current PMHS students can vote.  The vote to approve was 
unanimous.  

 

Site Based Plan 

The Pelham Public Schools Plan for the Implementation of A New Compact for Learning, 

otherwise known as the Site Based Plan, was approved at the Wednesday, June 11, 2025 

Board of Education meeting. It can be viewed here. 

 

 
This concluded the PMHS June PTA Meeting.  Thank you everyone for coming.  Congrats 
to the soon to be Alumni parents.  See everyone else in September.  
 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:41pm 

Next  PMHS PTA Meeting will be October, 2025, time, date and location is TBD. 

Stephanie Gilmartin, PMHS PTA Secretary  
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